
15 June 2017 Term 2,   Week 9 

PRINCIPAL 
Mr Matthew Beacroft 

Dear Parents and Friends,  

Open Twilight 
Last night the school conducted an open twilight to showcase the wonderful teaching and learning 
occurring in our school. I would like to thank the staff for their energy and enthusiasm in ensuring the 
rooms looked like they did as we finished the building works around them. I am extremely proud of 
the classrooms, the innovative furniture and engaging educational tools that we are putting in all the 
rooms to allow our staff and your children to have a wonderful learning environment. After only one 
day of the rooms being completed I am amazed with the real life writing and contextual mathematics 
that the children are engaging with. Congratulations again to the hard working staff to put in place 
these great learning opportunities that are being replicated around the school.  
I also thank our existing parents and students who were able to come along in the torrential 
conditions. I am really excited to say we met some lovely families and students who will be joining our 
community next year. We will be holding more open twilights next term to allow prospective parents 
to see our completed building works. Dates to be advised. 
Building Works Update 
We are very close to this being the last building works update. The early years area, toilets and 
walkway are all completed. The stairs closest to the office are continuing to be worked on across 
today and into the weekend to be used on Monday. Painting across the classrooms will continue over 
the weekend as well. The central set of stairs, new landing and handrails will be completed next 
Wednesday before the holidays. At this stage we are aiming to move our older students into their 
brand new άblue roomsέ on Monday. Both rooms are engaging, light filled and contemporary learning 
spaces which I know the children and teachers cannot wait to get into. Our annual working bee with 
Magee House from Gregory Terrace will occur on Monday as we look at continuing to beautify our 
school and church grounds.  
Report Cards 
Semester one report cards are planned for distribution in the final week of this term, Week 10, 
Wednesday 21st June. Writing and creating reports is a process that includes moderation and peer 
consultation. I thank the teachers for their professionalism and commitment to this important 
process. When viewing reports it is important that recognition is placed on both the result and the 
effort displayed by your child/ren in class. It is also important to remember that we do not come to 
school to be better than others but rather to better ourselves by working with others.  
We are very proud of the effort and achievement of all students. Please take time to celebrate your 
childΩs effort and ability to be the best that they can be.  
Staffing Announcement 
Mrs Amanda Crocetti, our amazing art teacher and resident professional photographer, is finishing up 
next Tuesday for maternity leave. Amanda gives generously so much of her time and is always so 
enthusiastic and passionate about the Arts. Although we have made Amanda promise she will be back 
next year we have a very experienced and passionate educator to take her place. Mrs Lauren Veling 
comes with a wealth of experience across a number of educational settings. Lauren has been a 
performing arts co-ordinator at Mt Maria College, St John Fisher and St JosephΩs Nudgee College. She 
will be joining Amanda next Tuesday to meet all your wonderful children to begin third term as our 
Arts teacher. 
Gala Sport 
Next Thursday our older students will be competing against more than a dozen other catholic schools 
in Zone 6 touch football. This is a full day of competition and provides a great opportunity for our 
students to test their skills especially after the NRL clinics. Thank you to the teachers who have helped 
prepare them and hopefully the rain will hold off next week for a great day out.  
Poetry Competition 
Good luck to Zac, Saesha and Kira who are competing in a poetry competition tomorrow at St 
WilliamΩs with several other local schools. This will be a great opportunity to showcase their skills and 
interact with students from other schools. After seeing them perform today I know that they will St 
Mary of the  Cross proud.  Thank you to Mrs Nena Morgante for her hard work in co-ordinating the 
poetry competition opportunity. 
Have a great week, 
Matthew Beacroft 
Principal 
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PASTORAL CARE CORNER 
Sr Anne Cannon 

Dear Parents, 

Terrorist attacks are not an easy topic to discuss with primary-aged children but itΩs not a topic that 
you should avoid, particularly if your children ask pertinent questions. 

Here are some ideas from Michael Grose that will help: 

1. Discuss age-appropriately 

The Australian Psychological Society recommends, άItΩs best to shield pre-schoolers completely from 
frightening or traumatic world events.έ This means protecting young children from media coverage 
and being mindful of adult conversations around young children. However even young children 
overhear conversations and know it is happening, so be prepared to discuss events in ways that they 
understand. 

Primary school-aged children have more exposure through the media and the schoolyard. However 
children can easily misinterpret events so be prepared to clarify misconceptions and open the way for 
conversations. 

Older children are usually very aware of media coverage, and have an understanding of the 
ramifications both personally and politically. Opening the way for more in-depth conversations as well 
as processing any feelings that arise is important for this age group. 

2. Manage yourself first 

Children of all ages take their cues about unusual events from their parents. Events such as terrorism 
may leave you feeling unsettled and outraged but you need to think carefully about the emotions you 
communicate to children. First and foremost they need to feel safe, so share how you feel with your 
children but make sure you are in control of your emotions. Speak with trusted adults about your own 
feelings. 

3. Find out what they know 

Children often confuse time and place so they can easily think that an event that occurred on the 
other side world will directly impact on them. Young children, in particular, usually personalise 
situations – it might happen to them or a relative. 

4. Keep conversations simple 

Let children steer the conversation with their questions and worries. Answer childrenΩs questions 
matter-of-factly and simply, while bringing issues down to their level by talking about why people get 
into fights, and pinpointing appropriate and inappropriate reactions. With older children and teens 
you may be able to hold discussions around politics and religion but do so without stereotyping, or 
providing narrow analyses of events. 

5. Listen to their worries 

Encourage your children to talk about their feelings as well as their thoughts about the events. If 
possible, help them give their feelings a name. Assure them this is normal. 

6. Monitor media exposure 

Limit childrenΩs exposure to television as constant viewing of images of tragedy and terror can 
reinforce that the world is a dangerous place. Be mindful that constant repetition can de-sensitise 
some children impacting on their ability to feel empathy. If news is being seen, join children and 
young people to watch those media stories of terrorism so you can provide adult perspective and 
clarity to what they are seeing. 

7. Help children feel empowered 

Keep reminding children and young people that their world is basically a safe place. Focus on simple 
ways that young children stay safe such as wearing a seatbelt, using a helmet while riding a bike. 
Older children may want to fundraise for a charity organisation so they learn that they can make a 
positive difference. You may also hold discussions with teenagers about current safety measures such 
as airport security and possible increases in security at future entertainment and sporting events. 

8. Remind children that people are good 

ItΩs easy to lose sight of the basic goodness in all of us. Highlight stories of heroism and goodness that 
surround us, even during terrorism attacks. With young children, make a list of all the people such as 
medics, police and fire personnel that keep us safe.  

Hopefully, we will never experience terrorism but these tips are good for any major traumatic event. 

Mary MacKillop would say:  άMay God grant you courage and true wisdom in all you say and do.έ 

God bless,  
Sr Anne  - School Pastoral Worker 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/product/resilience-pack/
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SCHOOL AWARDS  

Sr Anne 
Dante, Lethae, 
Christopher & 
Kathleen 

JUNE 

1st Bonnie 

21st Aiden M 

27th Seamus & Joanne 

30th Kira 

JULY 

8th Albie 

20th Ella 

25th Lily 

27th Mirii 

28th Christopher 

HOLIDAY FUN 

If you are looking for a free holiday activity and are into dinosaurs, then head to 
QUT at Gardens Point.  At their ΨCubeΩ facility, check out the interactive dinosaur 
screen.  There are other great adventures on offer at the same site. 

Check whatΩs on offer at your local Library.  At Nundah, for example, there is a free 
craft afternoon from 2:00pm-4:00pm each day from Tuesday 27 June to Friday 7 
July.  On Thursday, 29 June, at 1:00pm, children can build a miniature garden in an 
hour.  On Friday, 7 July there is a cartooning workshop from 2:00m to 3:00pm.   

More information is available on the City Council website, under ΨLibrariesΩ or pick 
up a booklet from your local library. 

CRAFT MARKET 

Holy Cross Craft Club is holding a craft market and sausage sizzle at Holy Cross 
Church this Sunday, 18 June from 10:30am to 1:00pm.  Come along after Mass or 
later in the day and see the wonderful creations this group makes. 

MINI VINNIES  

We have received a lovely ΩThank youΩ card from the Lutwyche Parish St Vincent de 
Paul Society.  Mrs Heron wrote, άYour dedication is inspiring, thanks to staff, 
parents and students for supporting St Vincent de Paul.  God bless you all.έ 

HEALTHY LUNCHES 

This recipe comes from www.healthier.qld.gov.au and provides almost two serves 
of veges for each person and a little fruit. It could also be served cold in lunch 
boxes. 

RECIPE OF THE WEEK  -  Warm Lemon Chicken Salad (for 4 people) 

Ingredients  

¶ 2 small (400g) skinned chicken breasts, skinless 

¶ zest and juice of 1 lemon 

¶ 3 teaspoons honey 

¶ 2 cloves garlic, crushed 

¶ 4 tablespoons fresh thyme or oregano leaves 

¶ ½ cup currants 

¶ freshly ground or cracked black pepper, to taste 

¶ 1 lemon, extra, thinly sliced 

¶ 4 cups baby spinach leaves (120g) 

¶ 2 carrots, peeled into long ribbons 

¶ 4 spring onions, finely chopped (including green tops) 

Method 

1. Preheat oven to 200°C (180ºC fan forced). 

2. In a small baking dish place chicken, zest and lemon juice, honey, garlic, 
herbs, currants and pepper. Toss chicken in marinade to coat both sides then 
cover with a layer of lemon slices.  (Better flavor if marinated in fridge 
overnight.) 

3. Bake covered in the oven for 15-20 minutes until just cooked through and 
chicken juices run clear. Discard herbs, remove chicken to cool and reserve 
pan juices.   

4. Place spinach leaves, carrot strips and spring onions in a large serving bowl. 
Top with thinly sliced chicken, lemon and pan juices. Serve immediately. 

PASTORAL CARE CORNER (Continued...) 
Sr Anne Cannon 



PH:  07 3857 4803 
Fax:  07 3857 5039 
Email: pwindsor@bne.catholic.edu.au 

22 Grafton St, Windsor  Qld  4030  
PO Box 535, Lutwyche  Qld  4030 

Find us and like our Facebook page: 
St Mary of the Cross School Windsor www.stmaryofthecross.qld.edu.au 

tŀƎŜ п 

PIE DRIVE PICK UP  
Thank you to those who have placed orders & supported this fundraiser.  
We have successfully raised $348 to go towards new classroom fridges. 

  *Collection dates are:  Wed 21/6 from 1 - 3pm 
    Thu 22/6 from 8am - 3pm 

Register your interest for Chess Club in Term 3  

If your child has enjoyed Chess Club and wishes to continue, please advise 
the school office ASAP. Or if you would like your child to learn to play 

chess, please see the school office for more information. Please note that if 
the numbers are not sustainable, Chess Club will not continue into Term 3. 

Term 3 Newsletters & Assembly  

Please note we will be going to fortnightly newsletters and assemblies 
beginning of Term 3. The first newsletter will be issued Thursday 13th July, 

with the first assembly taking place in the Library from 2.30pm on 
Wednesday 19th July, all welcome. 

Look at our wonderful NEW learning environment  


